TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 9TH, 2008 MEETING


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened on Monday, June 9th, 2008 at the Stanford Town Hall for their monthly meeting.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and requested a moment of silence for the troops still in harm’s way. 


Roll Call:  
Robert Cadwallader - present




Joyce Hadden – present




Virginia Stern – present




David Tetor – present


Also present was attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS: The June 2008 Abstract of Claims and the June 2008 Planning Escrow Abstract were approved for payment on a motion made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, as follows: General Fund, check numbers 18781-18841 in the amount of $40,826.17; Highway Fund, check numbers 18842-18869 in the amount of $117,140.89; Light District, check #18870 in the amount of $530.04; and Town Hall Addition, check #18871 in the amount of $1,900.00.  Grand total of Abstract #6 of ’08: $160,397.10.  Planning Escrow Abstract #6P, check #586 in the amount of $215.75.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the May 5th, 2008 Special Meeting/Public Hearing were approved as written on a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joyce Hadden.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  The Minutes of the May 8th, 2008 Meeting were corrected to reflect the following: on page 1, Abstracts: check number 18779; and on page 2, Supervisor’s report: GASB.  The Minutes were then approved on a motion made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Joyce Hadden  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.   

LIAISON REPORTS: Councilwoman Stern stated that the Zoning Board of Appeals met on 5/14/08, with a public hearing for the Moody property at 251 Stissing Road.  The request was granted for 10’ side and 20’ front variances.  Mrs. Stern covered the June 9th Fire Commissioners meeting at which they discussed the following: insurance matters, the service awards program, the almost completed generator shed, a request for a V-cut saw for the trucks, problems with multiple calls from a group home, a complaint regarding the sirens, and the purchase of protective gear for EMS volunteers.  The Chief reported 16 fires, 22 EMS calls and 2 MVAs.  She continued with her reports from two recent School Board meetings: the athletic facilities project will be completed mid-June; 15 students were presented with recognition certificates for participating in All County / All State music festivals; early dismissals and childcare needs; and the 2008-2009 budget re-vote, which will be held on Tuesday, June 17th.       


Councilman Cadwallader reported that he was unable to attend another daytime CAC meeting.  Supervisor Tetor added that he would speak with the CAC regarding their frequent meeting day / time changes.


Councilwoman Hadden covered the following items from the May 28th Planning Board meeting: a public hearing for the Millbrook School’s athletic fields, for which they received a special use permit; Millbrook School’s Master Plan which will be again discussed at the June meeting; Dell’Olio minor subdivision and Cascadia Farm lot line alteration will have public hearings on 6/25; and the Budnik minor subdivision/lot line alteration question which was resolved as it had a separate deed.  Two other agenda items, RPG and Bullis Hall, did not have representatives present.     


Supervisor Tetor reported that four new supervisors and one new mayor had attended the Northern Dutchess Alliance meeting last week.  N.D.A. is planning to give a presentation at the July workshop meeting.  The County Mayors and Supervisors met last week and heard a presentation from Paychex, but found this was mostly geared towards businesses.  Mr. Tetor’s Supervisor’s report followed: transportation for seniors in the county is difficult; the special prosecutor is working out well; discussed the future of the Attlebury Schoolhouse with the School District and the Historical Society; summarized 
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the county’s well water testing and added that he feels that Stanford does not need a mandatory law; covered the details of the Town Hall addition; and briefly spoke of his proposed meeting rules. 

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 


Ann Collins, 273 Cold Spring Road – asked if the Board if they would allow a “privilege of the floor’ at the end of the meeting.


Mel Eiger, 242 Attlebury Hill Road – asked questions regarding the Town Hall addition.


Jan Weido, 47 Church Lane – asked about the Comprehensive / Master Plan schedule.  Felt that a public hearing should not be held during the summer due to vacations, and suggested that a meeting might be held on a Saturday as well.  Supervisor Tetor responded that a definite schedule could be forthcoming after the June 18th Codes Committee meeting.


Andy Lawson, 948 S. Anson Road – asked about the plastic grocery bag law that had yet to pass in the Senate.  Mr. Tetor stated that the County will be passing a law to recycle/collect these bags, but at the current time, they cannot be recycled in Dutchess.


Margaret Plantier, Route 82 – representing the Grange and their 50th Anniversary, could the Town assist with the cost of fireworks.  The Supervisor replied that there was nothing in the ’08 budget, but that the committee already had $1,000, and many were interested in contributing.


Ann Collins – asked Councilwoman Stern about the group home that was imposing on the EMS volunteers from her report.  


Jan Weido – asked about a FOIL that he had submitted for the Town Hall’s expansion study, and was told there was nothing.  The Bookkeeper will furnish him with the information.


Mel Eiger – questioned the Board as to why more information was not readily available to the public, the Town Hall’s space requirements and the Town’s website.


Supervisor Tetor then ended the “Privilege of the Floor” part of the meeting.    

PUBLIC HEARING:

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 OF 2008: ENACTING A FURTHER EXTENSION OF A SIX (6) MONTH MORATORIUM ON THE SUBDIVISION OF LAND IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO REVISE THE SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS:

 
A motion was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to close the regular meeting and go into a Public Hearing for proposed Local Law #3 of 2008 – an additional extension to the moratorium on subdivisions.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.


Supervisor introduced this proposed local law, with Attorney Bogle adding that it had been forwarded to the D.C. Planning for their review.  Reading the County Planning Department’s recommendations, Mr. Bogle advised the Board that they could follow these recommendations, or not, but if they did not, their vote must be a majority of the Board, plus one.  The Town’s planner has also spoken with County Planning regarding time-specific dates.


Jan Weido, 47 Church Lane – the Board had a year and a half of moratoria; has been secretive and doddering, and has not made much progress.  Questioned the whole thing.  Don’t do a “bum’s rush” to pass the planned changes.  Open up the meetings with the Town Board and the Committee to see what the documents will look like.  Is glad the County said this; was promised the plan in January, February.  Open up the process, no secrets.  Pass the moratorium and put the information out there.


Supervisor Tetor – a Saturday public meeting is a good idea; will do that.


Atty. Bogle – the Town’s position now is that a moratorium is in place: if this extension is not voted on or failed to receive the required votes, any project could come before the Planning Board, with or without zoning changes.  Need an “orderly plan.”  Many towns have been through this.  To enact legislation, the Town Board must complete a SEQR review, referrals; could take up to three more months.  If the moratorium is not enacted, anything can be filed and goes with the law at that time.
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Supervisor Tetor – feels the Codes Committee is taking their time in order to do a good job and be thorough.  Another town took seven years.


Councilwoman Stern – Good planning can take years.  The committee has been meeting, but no information has been put out to the public.  Understands that the Planner’s notes are still his, but with any planning manual “101”, the committee might have used the public’s help and must involve public input.  A lack of public information and involvement is not helpful.  There was no May meeting; had to wait for maps among other things, but could have discussed other things.  Is concerned that there has been little effort put in to energizing the process – maybe have more meetings, put topics on the website, Saturday meetings, questionnaires; this is slower than it needs to be.


Supervisor Tetor – briefly spoke of past work and said that maybe a January deadline was a mistake.


Councilwoman Stern – the Codes Committee started in June 2007 and there has been no public information.


Supervisor Tetor – hopefully this will be completed soon.


Councilwoman Stern – you’re the chair of the committee; Neil Wilson is the consultant.


Supervisor Tetor – stated that he was not the chair of the committee.


A motion was then made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to close the Public Hearing and go back into the regular meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

PUBLIC HEARING FOR WHEATLEY FARMS MORATORIUM WAIVER: Supervisor Tetor stated that this public hearing was not needed as the Planning Board had resolved the issue.


The Board agreed to address the proposed Local Law #3 on the moratorium.  Attorney Bogle read the SEQR short environmental assessment form, and the following resolution:                                   Resolution #10 of 2008:

TO ADOPT THE SEQR SHORT ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT FORM

FOR PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 OF 2008

WHEREAS the Town of Stanford Town Board has deemed that there are no negative impacts to the environment by passage of this moratorium extension

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford hereby adopts the negative declaration of the SEQR short environmental assessment form as proposed.

Motion made by: Supervisor David Tetor

Seconded by: Councilwoman Virginia Stern

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader, - yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.  

Attorney Bogle then read the following resolution:

Resolution #11 of 2008:1
To Adopt Local Law # 1 of 2008

A SIX (6) MONTH EXTENSION OF THE MORATORIUM ON 

SUBDIVISION AND DEVELOPMENT OF LAND 

IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO REVISE THE 

SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford [the “Town”], has adopted Zoning as a comprehensive codification to address orderly development in the Town of Stanford, which is codified in Town Code, Zoning, Section 164, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford, as well as surrounding towns, have been presented with applications by individuals and or businesses who seek development of land for residential and commercial purposes, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has been presented with concerns by residents and people in the Town concerning open space, soil and water conservation and facilities, affordable housing, steep slopes, cluster development, municipal or private roads, right to farm, agricultural issues, including but not limited 4-H and Future Farmers of America, and such concerns, among others, are not properly addressed in the current subdivision and land use or planning regulations of the Town Code, and
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WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford realizes the need for orderly development of 

land, consistent with its Master Plan, and to consider development for the current and future times, which must be balanced with the other concerns of the residents and people in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks, through its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land, Land Use Regulations and its Master Plan, to preserve the essential character of the Town of Stanford, balancing such interests of its residents, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks to revise its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations to update it consistent with the needs and concerns of the Town, its residents, and the surrounding towns, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has received numerous inquiries and applications for the new subdivisions of land, which will entail the creation, establishment, placement, construction of roads, houses, buildings and other structures, and it is reasonably expected that the Town of Stanford will receive additional inquiries and applications in the near future, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford believes that the current Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations do not adequately reflect the Town’s needs, goals, or concerns as to orderly development, and 


WHEREAS, the Zoning Code of the Town of Stanford has been read and interpreted that if there is no specific provision for the stated or permitted use as defined therein for a certain activity or use, it is prohibited, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks to receive comment and study the possible change to the Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulation as it relates to land subdivision and development in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, there are significant shortcomings with respect to the current Town of Stanford's Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations and Laws, as they apply to the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town wishes to implement laws and regulations to more effectively protect the health, safety and welfare of the community, and  to assure the orderly development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town Board initially believed that a reasonable time for the Town to complete its aforementioned review, and for the Town to study, gather public comment and input, to hold hearings, and to have reasoned decisions on the same, and to enact any required legislation resulting therefrom was deemed to be 180 days from the date such local law enacting said moratorium is filed with the office of the Secretary of State; and


WHEREAS, the Town has requested information from the public, the Ad Hoc Master Plan Review Committee, the Planning Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, and the CAC, as well from surrounding Towns, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford developed and empowered an ad hoc Master Planning Committee, as well as several other committees or sub-committees, such as affordable housing, agricultural or farming, which have met to study the possible changes to the Zoning Code, and such Master Planning Committee and other committees or sub-committees have recommended revisions to the Zoning Code to regulate land use development, zoning, and other factors including the Master Plan within the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the committees have been formed and have met and deliberated, and made recommendations, and the Town has received information and held joint meetings of the Town Boards or Commissions, committees and interested persons, and has started to analyze the same, and has hired a Planning Consultant assist the Town in the review of the comments and information and for proposing a local law, and



WHEREAS, the Town Board has not had sufficient time for discussion, review and recommendation from all committees and interested parties under the current moratorium, and once the same is completed, there will be the need to draft and propose new legislation and consider the same for adoption, which cannot be done at this time, and


WHEREAS, there are significant shortcomings with respect to the current Town of Stanford's Zoning Law, as it applies to the land use and zoning regulations, and the 
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Town Board believes that it is in the best interests of the Town to extend the moratorium 

until such committee work and proposed legislation is complete, and 


WHEREAS, the Town passed a local law enacting a 180 day Moratorium for the in the Town of Stanford on the issuance of permits by the Town of applications for the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, for the purpose of allowing the development of amendments to the Zoning Law [Chapter 164], Subdivision of Land Law [Chapter 140] and Land Use Regulations concerning the regulation, approval and permitting of such development and uses with an effective date of July 14, 2006, which shall by its terms would have expired on or about January 14, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on December 27, 2006, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on January 2, 2007, and is set to expire on or about July 2, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on June 14, 2007, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on June 20, 2007, and is set to expire on or about December 20, 2007, and the Town Board having by Local Law after a public hearing having extended such moratorium for an additional six months on December 18, 2007, which was filed in the New York Secretary of State on December 19, 2007,


WHEREAS, the Town believes it to be in the best interests of all involved to make a careful study and consideration of the matter, and in doing so it needs additional time for the same, and as such needs to extend the Moratorium for an additional period of six (6) Months, which the Town believes is the shortest period needed to complete such study, prepare any legislation and to consider and adopt the same, and 


WHEREAS, this moratorium is not meant to be prohibitive or exclusionary in nature, and during the moratorium, applications shall be accepted and considered by the Town Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, the Planning Board, and the Building Inspector. This Moratorium is enacted to balance the aforementioned interests and rights, and done in the narrowest possible way so as to preserve and protect such interests and rights, pending final determination by the Town Board. To avoid any extreme hardships, a variance or waiver of this Moratorium is provided for in this Local Law.  In accepting an application during the period of this moratorium, however, no action shall be taken other than as permitted herein. Further, if an application is accepted and processed, it shall be done pursuant to the Zoning Code in effect at the time of such consideration or final determination and 


WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford referred this proposed Local Law (Number 3P of 2008) to the Dutchess County Department of Planning pursuant to N.Y. General Municipal Law Section 239-m, which informed the Town that it was a matter of local concern, and the Town Board held a public hearing on this proposed Local Law on June 9, 2008, and 


WHEREAS, the adoption of the extension of the land use moratorium is a Type II action under the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act [SEQRA], and as such, no EAF, review or negative declaration is required or completed.

 
NOW, BE IT ENACTED by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford as follows;

2TOWN OF STANFORD LOCAL LAW NUMBER 1 of 2008

A SIX (6) MONTH EXTENSION OF THE MORATORIUM ON SUBDIVISION

AND DEVELOPMENT OF LAND IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO REVISE 

THE SUBDIVISION AND LAND USE REGULATIONS



Section 1.
A Six (6) Month moratorium extension, effective upon the date of filing of this local law with the Secretary of State.


Pursuant to Town and Municipal Home Rule Law, the Town of Stanford hereby enacts an extension of the current moratorium for an additional six (6) month moratorium on the issuance of permits by the Town of on applications for the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford in the Town of Stanford, for the purpose 

of allowing the development of amendments to the Zoning Law [Chapter 

164], Subdivision of Land Law [Chapter 140] and Land Use Regulations 

concerning the regulation, approval and permitting of such development and uses. Nothing contained herein is intended to limit or modify any existing permits or approvals granted prior to this Moratorium
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Section 2: 
Applications and Procedure During the effective period of this Moratorium:

During the effective period of this moratorium, applications and procedures for development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford shall be handled as follows:



A. 
Pending Applications: No application filed on or before June 1, 2006 currently pending before the Town Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, or the Planning Board of the Town of Stanford for the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, for any development, subdivision, infrastructure, facilities, structures, accessory uses or structures, and related facilities thereto, site plan, subdivision plat, special permit, area or use variance shall be affected by this Local Law.



B. 
New Applications: No new application filed after June 1, 2006 for the subdivision or development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and any facilities, structures, accessory uses or structures, and related facilities thereto, shall be considered or voted upon by any Town official or Board, nor shall the Town of Stanford Town Board pass any resolution or refer applicant to the New York Department of Environmental Conservation [NYSDEC] for SEQRA determination,  while the moratorium is in effect.



C. 
Actions involving Boards of the Town of Stanford other than the Town Board:

1. 
The Town of Stanford Building Inspector and Zoning Enforcement Officer shall not issue any permit which would authorize the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford in the Town of Stanford, and facilities, structures, accessory uses or structures, and related facilities thereto in such proposed subdivisions or developments. This prohibition shall not apply to legally existing subdivided lots or “lots of record” existing prior to June 1, 2006 [the “Existing Lots”], or the issuance of any Building Permits or highway permits, septic or board of health permits for such Existing Lots.

2. 
The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Stanford shall not make any decisions or findings, or grant any approvals for a special permit, area variances, or use variances, for the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford and facilities, structures, accessory uses or structures, and related facilities thereto.

3. 
The Planning Board of the Town of Stanford shall not make any decisions or findings, SEQRA review, or grant any approval, preliminary or final, for any subdivision plat, site plan, special use permit, or other permit which would permit the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and facilities, structures, accessory uses or structures, and related facilities thereto.

D. 


Nothing contained in this Section 2, subsections A, B, or C, shall be deemed to preclude an applicant for appearing before any of the foregoing boards or Town Officials for discussions relating to the proposed development of land for residential and commercial




purposes in the Town of Stanford. Nothing contained herein shall                                          

permit the final action or consideration or voting by any Town 

official or Board, and no permit application shall be referred to the New York Department of Environmental Conservation, while the

moratorium is in effect. 
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Section 3:

Exceptions to the Moratorium:

This Moratorium shall not apply to Lot Line Alterations as defined in the Town of Stanford Code, Subdivision of Land, Section 140. The Town Board may, upon written application, waive the Moratorium for Minor Subdivisions, as defined in the Town of Stanford Code, Subdivision of Land, Section 140, for good cause shown, provided that such Minor Subdivision is not inconsistent with current land use regulations for zoning or the subdivision of land, and does not involve the creation of or dedication of any municipal roads or other municipal or intended municipal infrastructure. Such application for a waiver or exemption shall be made as is set forth below. In addition, such moratorium shall not affect Existing Lots for the issuance of building permits as noted above.

Section 4:
Construction with other laws:

All other state, federal or local laws, ordinances, regulations, and other provisions of the Code of the Town of Stanford and any parts thereof in conflict with the provisions of this Local Law are hereby suspended to the extent necessary to give this Local Law full force and effect during the effective date of this moratorium.

Section 5:
Waivers, Hardships or Exceptions from this Local Law:

Upon a written application to the Town Board, a party affected by this Moratorium may request a variance or waiver of the Moratorium, based upon documentary evidence of the urgent need for the consideration of the application for the development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford. Such application shall provide the reason why such variance or waiver is required prior to the expiration of this Local Law, and why the Town Board should consider the application or take other action prior to the expiration of this moratorium. For purposes of this Local Law, the necessity to wait for the 180 days of the moratorium, to obtain a final decision, or any financing or financial considerations during such time, shall not, alone, constitute an undue hardship requiring relief from the provisions of this Local Law. The Town Board, upon receipt of such written request for a waiver or variance, shall circulate the request to the Building Inspector, Town of Stanford Planning Board, Town of Stanford Zoning Board of Appeals, and the adjacent Towns by their respective Town Clerks, and set a public hearing within 45 days of the receipt of such application. The Town Board shall consider all evidence submitted to it, and make a decision within 38 days of the date of the close of the public hearing, on the grant or denial of the waiver or variance of the strict requirement of this Local Law. In the event the Town Board, after such hearing and deliberation, determines that the strict application of this Local Law to a particular property or applicant creates an undue or extreme hardship to the applicant, the Town Board reserves the right and the power to vary the application of this Local Law to the minimum extent necessary to provide the applicant with relief from the strict compliance of this Local Law. A party aggrieved by the determination of the Town Board on an application for a variance hereunder may appeal the determination or decision to the Supreme Court of the State of New York in and for the County of Dutchess, pursuant to Article 78 of the Civil Practice Law and Rules within thirty (30) days of the date the decision is filed in the Office of the Town of Stanford Town Clerk.

Section 6:
Effective Date and period of the Local Law:

This local law shall take effect immediately upon filing in the office of the

Secretary of State. It shall apply to all real property located in the Town of 

Stanford, regardless of zoning district, shall be in effect for 180 days after 

its effective date. It shall expire following the expiration of 180 days after its effective date or the sooner passage of a Local Law or amendment to

the Town of Stanford Zoning Code governing and regulating the
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development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town of Stanford, and facilities, structures, accessory uses or structures, and related facilities thereto.

Section 7:
Separability:

The provisions of this Local Law are separable, and if any provision, clause, sentence, section, subsection, word, heading, or part thereof is held invalid, illegal, unconstitutional or unenforceable, the balance of the Local Law not held invalid, illegal, unconstitutional or unenforceable shall be enforced to the fullest extent possible. 

Section 8:
Supersession:


Pursuant to the N.Y. Municipal Home Rule Law Section 22, the provisions of this Local Law are intended to supersede and replace any inconsistent provisions of any state or local law, including but not limited to N.Y. Town Law Sections 274-a (8); 276(5); 276 (8); 267-a (4); 267-a (7); 267-a (8); and 274-b (6), and the provisions of the Town of Stanford Code which are inconsistent herewith.


A Public hearing on this Local Law was held on June 9, 2008.  


NOW, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford that it hereby adopts Local Law Number 1 for 2008 for a six (6) Month moratorium extension, effective upon the date of filing of this local law with the Secretary of State.



That on June 9, 2008, a motion was made by Councilwoman Virginia Stern                                                                    and seconded by Councilman Robert Cadwallader for the passage of the above referred Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford. A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:



Town Board Member Robert Cadwallader voted: Yes


Town Board Member Joyce Hadden voted: Yes


Town Board Member Virginia Stern voted: Yes



Supervisor David R. Tetor voted: Yes

The Resolution and Local Law were passed by the affirmative vote of the Town Board and thereby adopted.

Dated:
at Stanfordville, NY on June 9, 2008.

HIGHWAY: Supervisor Tetor said that Highway Supt. Myers was unable to make the meeting, but discussed the bond paperwork for the new Volvo Loader.  Also mentioned was the need to complete the reclamation of the southwest side of the Town’s former mine.  Three requests for proposals had been received: Liberta - $7,000; Duffy Layton – does not do this anymore; Peterson – did not want to do the work; Casazza – did not respond.  A motion was then made by David Tetor, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to award this project to Liberta for $7,000.00.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. GUEST COTTAGE PROPOSED LOCAL LAW:  This matter had been postponed until now.  Councilwoman Stern stated that this matter should be discussed in relation to the entire town with the Codes Committee.  With no other comments, the matter was tabled. 

2. C.A.C. SIGN REQUEST: STANFORD WILDLIFE PRESERVE: A motion to purchase the proposed sign from Timely Signs was made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern, not to exceed $1,000.00.  It was noted that 6’x 6’ posts will need to be purchased and that the Highway Dept. will install it.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

4. TOWN BOARD VACANCY: With the resignation of Councilwoman Melissa Pastre, a vacancy on the Town Board had occurred.  Two letters of interest had been received – from Johanna Shafer and Arthur Hart.  Letters of support for Mrs. Shafer were received 

from Ann Collins from the Stanford Democratic Committee, Beth Ashton and Roseanne Weinstein, with letters of support for Mr. Hart from Neal Johnsen, Stanford Republican Committee Chairman and Pine Plains Supervisor Greg Pulver.  After discussion, a 
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motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to appoint Arthur Hart to this position, until the end of the year.  After further discussion, Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – no; David Tetor - yes.  Mr. Hart will start next month at the July meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. P.P.C.S.D. REQUEST TO USE THE TOWN HALL FOR SCHOOL BUDGET RE-VOTE:  The Town Board approved the use of the Town Hall for the Pine Plains School Budget re-vote for Tuesday, June 17th, 2008 from 7AM to 9PM on the motion of David Tetor, second by Joyce Hadden.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

2. MEETING RULES:  Supervisor Tetor read the following proposed rules for meetings:

Fire Code: Must be adhered to at all times.  The number of persons allowed is posted in each room.

Public Forum: During this time attendees may address the Board on any items of interest pertaining to municipal affairs, including those that are not on the agenda.


The Chair will recognize each attendee who wishes to speak.  These attendees will give their name and address.  Due to the large number of items usually on each Town Board agenda, individual presentations should last no longer than two to three minutes.  Written remarks are encouraged.


The significant workload at each meeting does not permit the Board to actively engage in discussions with attendees at these times during the meeting.

Order: The Chair has the authority to keep order and impose reasonable restrictions necessary for the efficient and orderly conduct of a meeting


Any continuing unruly behavior by a person, or persons, refusing to come to order will be asked to leave the room.  Upon failure to do so, these persons become trespassers and are subject to removal.  The meeting will be stopped until order is restored. 

A motion to approve the above meeting rules was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Robert Cadwallader.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  Adopted and effective on June 9, 2008.

3. LIBRARY PRESENTATION – MARK WILLIAMS: Mr. Williams from the Library Board gave an overview of what the Library has been doing.  He spoke of the Library’s growth and the need for more space.  A feasibility study was done and an architect was hired, paid for through a grant, and it was agreed that a new library would need 6,000 sq. ft. of space, with accessibility, an efficient layout and careful construction for the books’ weight.  Options were looked into: an addition; conversion of an older building; a new building; or rent.  When the County Lane Garden became available this winter, the parcel met the criteria: to own, could walk to, next to the Rec. Park and was visible on Rt. 82.  He then went into the details such as the building, parking, entrance and environmental tests.  A new library was still “years away,” and funding could be accomplished through grants, gifts from foundations, from individuals, and then a mortgage.

4. MILLBROOK SCHOOL CELL TOWER – SET PUBLIC HEARING: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern, to set a public hearing for a proposed Verizon Cell Tower on the Millbrook School property for Thursday, July 10th, 2008.  All property owners within the specified area will be notified.  Cell tower consultant Richard Comi will attend this meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

5. BUDGET RESOLUTION: The following budget resolution was read by Supervisor Tetor:                                          Resolution #12 of 2008

TOWN OF STANFORD

2008 BUDGET RESOLUTION

GENERAL FUND

Motion made by: David Tetor

Seconded by: Robert Cadwallader
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WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2008 General Budget line items that will exceed the amount available in certain budget lines, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the budget lines listed below for the 2008 General Budget as follows:

ACCOUNT



                                INCREASE
  DECREASE

00-01-1010-40 – Town Board contractual – Codes Comm.
$ 3,687.50


00-01-1440-40 - Engineer
$ 1,186.70


00-01-1990-40 - Contingency

$ 5,874.20

00-04-5132-20 – Highway equipment - radios
$ 722.00


00-04-5132-40 – Highway contractual

$ 722.00

00-07-8010-41 – Cell tower contractual
$ 3,087.86


00-07-8090-42 – Stanford Preserve
$ 1,000.00


         TOTAL:     $ 9,684.06                       $ 6,596.20

REVENUES

00-2113- - Cell Tower Transfer
$ 3,087.86








        TOTAL:   $ 3,087.86

Roll Call Vote as follows:  Robert Cadwallader, - yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

Resolution # 12 of 2008 adopted this 9th day of June, 2008 by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members present. 

6. OTHER: Mr. Tetor stated that the Town Board needed to go into an Executive Session in regard to the hiring of another attorney regarding a matter of litigation.

Also mentioned: 

· a reminder letter had been sent to the County regarding two prior D.O.T. requests for lower speed limits on Route 82 and Bangall Amenia Road

· a report from The Foundation for Community Health that sponsors a NED Corps volunteer here at the Town Hall

· Transportation problems for Seniors

· “21st Century Local Government” report, of which more copies would be requested


A motion was made by David Tetor at 9:18PM, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to go into the aforementioned Executive Session.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.


A motion was made by Dave Tetor to close the Executive Session and go back into the regular meeting at 9:30PM, seconded by Joyce Hadden.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  As there was a possible conflict with one party in a legal matter, the following resolution was offered:

TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD3
RESOLUTION# 13 of 2008





Consent to change attorneys


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford [the “Town”], has been sued by George Osborne, d/b/a Sherwood Forest, and Patrisha Osborne, d/b/a Sherwood Forest, in Supreme Court of the State of New York, in and for the County of Dutchess, bearing

Index Number 244/2007, which has now been assigned to the Honorable James D. Pagones, A.J.S.C., and the Town, by its Attorney to the Town, has answered the complaint of the Plaintiffs, asserted counterclaims, and issue has been joined, and 

WHEREAS, issues regarding possible conflict by the Attorney to the Town has been raised by the Plaintiffs, and the Town and the Attorney to the Town have decided 
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that it is in the best interests of the Town to avoid any possible conflict in the matter, has identified and received a letter of engagement with fees and costs from the law firm of Hodges, Walsh and Slater, LLP, with offices at 55 Church Street, Suite 211, White Plains, NY 10601, which can handle such litigation without any possible conflict, and is

familiar with the nature of the action, and


NOW, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford that it hereby approves the rates and fees as set forth in the letter of John J. Walsh, II, Esq. of Hodges, Walsh and Slater, LLP to represent the Town of Stanford in this matter, and hereby consents to the Change of Attorneys, and authorizes the Supervisor to sign the Consent to Change Attorneys as presented to the Town Board. 


That on June 9, 2008, a motion was made by Supervisor David Tetor                                                                 and seconded by Councilwoman Joyce Hadden for the passage of the above referred Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford. A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:

Town Board Member Robert Cadwallader voted: Yes

Town Board Member Joyce Hadden voted: Yes

Town Board Member Virginia Stern voted: Yes


Supervisor David R. Tetor voted: Yes

The Resolution was passed by the affirmative vote of the Town Board and thereby adopted.

Dated at Stanfordville, NY on June 9, 2008.


With no other business, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:33 PM by David Tetor, seconded by Robert Cadwallader.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.








Respectfully submitted,








Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk  

